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whilst the discussions wvere far hn advance of wvliat lias týilzen place
for many years. There se(,ms to be no vaIid reascý- iwiy sectional
methods shoulcl not bc donc away with entirely and general
sessions pi'evail throughiout the entire meeting of the Association.
On onily oneC afternoon wvas there any division this year, and we
sincerely hope thiat that w~i11 be the last occasion anything of the
kind ever transpires in the Association again until the attendance
reaches such proportions as ta compel a division ixito medical and
surgi'-al sections. Ontario possesses a medical population of saine-
thing approximating 2,500 practitionlers ; ancd the Association lias
on its rolis necarly Soo mnembers, the annual attendance rarely if
ever rcaching 200 ; this year it numbercd 16o odd. The import-
ance of attencling these annual meetings wvas erniphasized by the
President, Dr. Wright, in hîs presidential address ; and the practi-
tioners wvho stay away from these meetings stirely do flot realize
the good things they are missing. Next year aught ta be rrade a
recorci-breaker in point of attendance. he prabability fl.tthe
Canacian Medical Association wvill be meeting in igoi out3idc the
Province, should tend ta rnake next year's gather-Ing more siiccess-
fui in point of attendance.

Another thing: that section of the meeting iii which is trans-
acted the general business af the Association appears ta be hield at
the wvrong time. Year after year ail the general business of the-
meeting is hield on the evening of the last day, Mien the out-of-
taovn members have gone homne, and only the city pracLitioners
remnain ta transact the business of the Association. This should
not be. This business should be donc wvhen ail the members are
present, and na timie appears ta be more opportune than the
morning session of the second day. If the sectianal method is,
donc away wvith next year, and1 the Association wvould canvene for
three days instead of two as at present, wve might expeet to mnalçr.
soi-e tangible progress in important mnatters of medical politics,
wvhich now drag along from yecar ta year, no nearer completion than
they wvere twelve months back.

Then the question of having the praceedings of the Association
properly compiled and published is a very -important one, wvhich if
it is ever ta be brought about must take into consideration the
abandonment of the division into sections, which would certainly
contribute obviously ta the facilities for .having this work accam-
plishied. This question came up for discussion at the la"st general
session and wvasreferred ta the Committees on Publication and an
Papers and Business ta report upon at the beginning of the next
mneeti ng' At present the funds.of the Association do flot permit
of this being donc, but no doubt the Committee an Publication will.
be able ta farmulate some plan for its accomnplishment in the
future. For doing this wve think -there auglit ta be some method.


